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Memorandum 

Department of Planning & Public Works 
 
 

To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 

From:  Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 

Date:  July 17, 2008 

RE:  Landmarks Preservation Commission Improvement Grant Application 
Request for Ravens-Queathem House 

 
 
Summary 

At the July 10, 2008 meeting of Landmarks Preservation Commission, the Commission 
voted to approve Mrs. Betty Brandt’s request for $5,000 under the Historic Structure 
Improvement Grant to assist with improvements that are being made to her property 
located at 14319 Olive Boulevard known as the Ravens-Queathem House.   
 
The Historic Structure Improvement Grant was established to assist property owners with 
exterior rehabilitation or repair of structures which are listed on the Chesterfield Historic 
Register.  The Grant is a matching grant program which can provide financial assistance 
up to $5,000 over a rolling, consecutive ten (10) year period.  The cost of repairs to the 
Ravens-Queathem House is approximately $13,692.00.  Mrs. Brandt is requesting the 
maximum award amount of $5,000.   
 
Alice Fugate of the Landmarks Preservation Committee will be attending the meeting of 
Planning and Public Works Committee to provide further information on this grant 
application request.  Attached is a letter from Alice Fugate, photos of the subject site and 
the letter of inquiry from Mrs. Brandt.   
    
 

Respectfully submitted,        

 

Aimee E. Nassif 
Planning and Development Services Director 
 
Cc:     Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

Rob Heggie, City Attorney 
Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning and Public Works 



July 11, 2008 
 
 
 
 
 
Aimee Nassif 
Department of Planning 
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
 
Dear Aimee: 
 
This is to confirm that the Chesterfield Landmarks Preservation Commission has 
reviewed and approved the following application for a matching grant: 
 
Applicant: Betty Brandt, owner of the Ravens-Queathem house located at 14319 Olive 
Blvd. in Chesterfield. 
 
Project: Install and paint new wooden shutters (22 pairs) on the windows of the house. 
The house originally had shutters that had to be removed to their poor condition, and the 
new shutters will be of a material, style, and color appropriate to the age of the house. 
 
Estimated cost: $13,692.80. Betty understands that the maximum amount for which we 
can reimburse her is $5,000.00.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Alice Fugate 
Chair, Chesterfield Landmarks Preservation Commission 








